
APPROVED:  November 12,   2024

WEST WINDSOR TOWNSHIP COUNCIL
BOARD OF HEALTH

June 10,   2024

CALL TO ORDER:   Vice President Mandel called the meeting to order
at 7 : 00 p. m.

ROLL CALL:   Gawas,   Geevers,   Mandel,   Weiss,   Whitfield

STATEMENT OF ADEQUATE NOTICE

This is to advise that the notice requirement provided for in
the  " Open Public Meetings Act"  has been satisfied.     Notice of

this meeting was properly given and transmitted to The Times and
Princeton Packet;   filed with the Clerk of the Municipality;  and
posted in the West Windsor Township Municipal Building at North
Post and Clarksville Roads on,   January 19,   2024 .

ATTENDEES:   President :   Geevers;   Council:   Gawas,   Mandel,   Weiss,
Whitfield;  Mayor:  Marathe;  Business Administrator:   Schmid;

Township Attorney:   Smith;   Health Officer:   Swanson;   Deputy
Township Clerk:   Sheehan;   Township Clerk:   Huber

SALUTE TO THE FLAG

Ms .   Huber led the salute to the flag.

PUBLIC COMMENT

N/ A

FOR ACTION

Approval of Minutes:   Board of Health February 12,   2024

Motion to approve:   Gawas

Second:   Weiss

RCV:  Aye Gawas

Aye Mandel

Lye Weiss
Aye Whitfield

Aye Geevers

r
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For Discussion

Mayor/ Administration:       y

Update From Health Officer

Ms .   Swanson advised her office was placed on the Influenza Honor
Roll for 2023/ 2024 .     She advised her office is working with
Great Mercer Public Health Partnership in conducting a Community
Health Resident Survey.     Ms .   Swanson encouraged everyone to take
the survey which runs through June .     She advised this helps in

developing programs with area hospitals and local health
departments .

Ms .   Swanson reported that Project 1st Line grant wrapped up this
past March and they were able to reach out to 167 health care
providers and are continuing this out- reach even though the
grant funds have run out .

Ms.   Swanson advised that the Lead Safe Rental Program for homes
built pre- 1978 has a deadline for submission of July 28,   2024 .

Ms .   Swanson reported there has been one confirmed case of

measles at an area hospital and encouraged everyone to get
vaccinated.     She advised if a resident thinks they may have the
measles they should alert the health care facility before
entering.    Ms.   Swanson advised the CDC has a good information
for traveling,   especially to understand what illnesses and
safety precautions should be taken.

Council President Geevers advised she has asked Ms .   Swanson to
work with the 8t"  grade Bloom students to provide them with
resources for their project.

Ms .   Swanson advised there is information on the Township web-
site and also encouraged the students to review the CDC web- site
as well.     She noted this is a very ambitious endeavor .

Councilmember Gawas advised she spoke with the students and they
did not place in the recent competition but they are going to
continue to work on this project .

Councilmember Weiss thanked Ms .   Swanson for her hard work for
the Township.
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Councilmember Whitfield inquired if there is anything else
residents should do before traveling.

Ms .   Swanson advised to check the CDC web- site and they can
register for various programs like  " Travelwise"  to stay
informed.

Councilmember Mandel thanked Ms .   Swanson for everything she does
for the Township.

Mayor Maratha thanked Ms.   Swanson as well.

PUBLIC COMMENT

N/ A

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn:  Gawas

Second:   Whitfield
VV:  All approved

The meeting was adjourned at 7 : 22 p. m.

Gay M._ Iuber Linda Geevers

Township Clerk Council President

West Windsor Township West Windsor Township


